
TOWN OF JEFFERSON 

JANUARY TOWN BOARD MEETING 

The regular monthly meeting of the Town of Jefferson was called to order on Wednesday, 
January 11, 2023, at 6:00 p.m. at the Juda Community Center. Board members in attendance 
were Harvey Mandel, Rick Nusbaum, Kurt Jordan, and Amy McCullough. Others in attendance 
were Tyler Soukup, Chris Soukup, Dan and Ashley Wegmueller. 

Harvey verified notices had been posted at the Juda Post Office, the Juda Community Center, 
and the Recycling Center. A notice was also published on the Town of Jefferson’s website. 

For public input, the Soukups and Wegmuellers came to the board with a request to reconsider 
giving them the opportunity to create a natural cemetery on Dan Wegmueller’s property. The 
board had previously said that they were not interested in a project like this in the township but 
will continue to research the idea.  

The clerk’s report was reviewed with Rick making a motion to accept. Kurt seconded, and the 
motion carried. There was no other correspondence. 

The treasurer’s report was reviewed, noting cash on hand as of December 31, 2022 at 
$693,125.25, which includes multiple property tax deposits. Kurt made a motion and Rick 
seconded to accept the treasurer’s report. Motion carried.  

There was nothing to report for the planning commission. 

There was nothing to report for road maintenance. There were no driveway permits. 

The bills were circulated to board members with Rick making a motion and Kurt seconding to 
accept payment of bills. Motion carried. 

The next meeting will be held on February 8, 2023. 

The meeting was adjourned on a motion by Kurt and a second by Rick. Motion carried. 

 

________________________________                   ________________________________ 

Harvey Mandel              Amy McCullough 

 

 


